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CWCC Newsletter #55 – August 2008

Welcome to our long-awaited newsletter (apologies for the delay – I know you’ve all been waiting to read it) – as the season starts to draw to a close, there is still both much to play for on the field, as well as a number of dates for your diary as we look forwards.

Firstly however, it is with great sadness that we heard recently of the death of Reg Galer, one of our club’s Patrons.
Reg Galer by John Jenkins
A stalwart of CWCC for many years, both as a player and a Committee member, Reg will be remembered not only as an obdurate opening batsman (for both 1st & 2nd XIs), but also for his immaculate behaviour on and off the field. He never queried an umpire’s decision and accepted with good grace those decisions when a wrong decision may have been made. Born in Peckham in 1910 he was a very good sportsman at school. On leaving he joined Shell Mex and BP, where he remained all his working life.
Reg was called up in 1942 and joined the R.E.M.E. with whom he saw action in North Africa, Italy and Germany, where he ended up in Berlin. During this time he met and married Rene, with whom he spent a very happy 56 years before her death in 1998.

Reg and Rene moved to Chorleywood in the 1950’s and became very involved in local events. Reg was a very good artist and for many years decorated the scenery for the Chorleywood Players’ productions. His nephew, Graham is kindly arranging for CWCC to have two scenes on The Common which Reg painted in recent times and which will go well in the new Pavilion.

Reg will be much missed by all of us who had the pleasure of knowing him.

2009 SEASON (so far) 

Even with just a couple of weeks of league cricket to go, there has already been a number of successes and there is still plenty for everybody to play for in the remaining games.

Saturdays – Our First XI is still just out in front in Division 2 of the Saracens Hertfordshire Cricket League – we have a 3-point advantage over Leverstock Green and are 38 points clear of Old Finchleians in third place, meaning that we are in pole position to claim a promotion place back to Division 1. 
Things aren’t going quite so well in Division 5, where our 2nd XI are currently propping up the rest of the table, with relegation, unfortunately, looking inevitable at this stage. However, hopefully we will bounce back from this setback and be able to mount another promotion challenge from Division 6 next season. 
Our 3rd XI are still on the fringes of the promotion picture in Division 10, and if they manage to pull off 2 wins from their final 2 games then they may still be in with a shout of going up. 
In their first ever season, our 4th XI secured promotion from Division 14 after winning 7 of their 11 games – so many congratulations to Simon Dare and his merry band on their success.
Sundays - both teams are still in with chances of promotion (and relegation, such are the league structures!) going into the final games on the campaign, after varied seasons so far.

On an individual front – it has been great to see so many batsmen stepping up to the plate this year and putting some impressive scores on the board – to date we have had no fewer than 7 centurions in 2008 – Luke Vivian (obviously), Tom Smithson (twice), Freddie Dare, Martin Tyler, Simon Dare, Steve Toms and Mike Reeve have all passed three figures, so many congratulations to you all. 
Our Tour to a new location in Wiltshire earlier in the summer was a great success and hopefully we will return to the same area many times in the future to enjoy the excellent hospitality and splendidly picturesque grounds we found there.

Our two big events over the Bank Holiday last weekend both were great successes – the 6-a-side tournament on Sunday was obviously somewhat affected by the weather early on in the day – but that just appeared to give some people the opportunity to get ahead in the drinking stakes – but many congratulations indeed to the winning team led by James Rose as well as to Claire Smithson for becoming “Chorleywood Idol” for 2008. Many thanks to everybody who helped to organise the whole day (and night) and to make it such a memorable event – despite lots of people not being able to remember it all the next day! Well done too to Patrick Ryan, whose Community Day on Bank Holiday Monday was once again a great success enjoyed by everybody who attended.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

Saturday 6th September – Social event at The Pavilion following our final Saturday league games of the season. Simon Dare will also be presenting the prizes to all the winners of “The Champagne Challenge”

Friday 19th September – Colt’s Awards Presentation evening – at The Pavillion

Thursday 8th October – Annual General Meeting – please make every effort to attend and have your say on how YOUR club is run

Saturday 18th October – Quiz Night – at Rickmansworth Park School – further details to follow soon.

Friday 14th November – Senior players Awards evening – at Chorleywood Golf Club. Tickets will be available shortly.

Thursday 1st January 2009 – Hair of the Dog – from midday in The Pavilion.

Lastly, please find attached a copy of our recently produced pamphlet giving others in the Village and surrounding area more of an idea about our club and its place in the local community. Please take a moment to read it and maybe pass on some of the sentiments included to others, to help encourage others to get involved as we try to continue to build our membership numbers as we look towards the future.

Regards

Rob Dunstone

Publicity Chairman.. 

